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Part C Funds: RRCI received notification of an increase in Part C funds beginning October 2018. For FY 2018 awards, the State and Territory minimums were increased by 12.77%, the percentage increase between FY 2018 and FY 2017 appropriations. In addition, COLA was included where consistent with past practices of the Department of Education, the prior funding agency of these awards.  ACL used the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics’ published consumer price indexes of October 2016 and 2015 to calculate COLA at 1.63%.  The following is your CIL’s FY 2018 Subchapter C projected award amount, effective September 30, 2018: FY18 Projected New Amount: $141,996. This is an increase of $16,080. I anticipate that the balance left after COLA has been satisfied, the balance will go toward space and utilities.
SSBG Grant: I reapplied to receive Social Services Block Grant through Five County Association of Governments. We have been awarded $6,457.00 to support transportation for consumer activities.
ASPIRE: RRCI has been awarded an additional $1,150 grant for participating in the ASPIRE research project. This is the final installment of the total four year award with the sum of $11,850. 
USOR Youth Program Grant: The current grant for our afterschool program will expire December 2018. RRCI has been invited to reapply for funding and program continuation.
Beaver County Office Space: From the commission administrator: The Commission discussed the lease option with RRCI. They appreciate your interest in providing services here in Beaver County. They were initially discussing a higher rate but finally settled on a $200 pr/month rental rate, which includes utilities. They felt this rate would satisfy our responsibilities for prudent fiscal decision making, while also offering a reasonable rate that would allow you to make the project work. We will also be installing the automatic door openers on the west entrance with a plan to put a ramp on the south entrance. 
